We continue our cycle of monthly messages for our prayer groups and personal
reflection.
December 1, 2006
Jesus
I speak with determination today. I look at My lay apostles, serving so diligently to prepare
others for My return, and I am consoled. My heart sighs with the rejection of some but also
lifts in hope at the acceptance of so many. Little apostles, you are pleasing to Me. You are
laboring for heaven and you are teamed with heaven. Together, we are bringing hope to those
who were formerly without hope. This is the way for you, the path to holiness. I direct you in
everything and you proceed along this path that I have marked out for you. All is well in your
case. I want to explain to you why I speak with determination today. I am determined to push
out further into the world. I desire that everyone have the light of heaven. I want confidence
for all and comfort for anyone suffering. I send a great rush of grace for conversions at this
time. This is a time for hearts to change. Because I desire this, a great many conversions, I
am supplying all that is necessary to achieve this goal. You will find, My apostles, that many
will be drawn to the truth of your mission. Accept this with profound humility. Show the
world how small you are and they will see how great I am. This is the way to win souls for
the Father. I am so pleased when an apostle accepts slights and insults with peace. I am
pleased by this because it shows Me that you are truly accepting the call to imitate Me. It also
shows Me that arrogance is receding and humility is spreading. Oh, what joy this gives to the
infant in the manger. Accepting insults in humility is a most favorable gift for the King.
Truly, I look at these offerings and I rejoice. When I rejoice, graces flow unhindered and
unencumbered, bathing the whole world. Never underestimate the power of you, the humble
apostle, joined to Me, the determined God. Together, we are changing the world.
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